
Minutes of the Full Governing Body held on Wednesday 5 October 2011 at 5.00 pm in the Meeting Room, School House, Brymore School

PRESENT:
Mr M Thomas (Headteacher), Mrs J Vearncombe (Clerk), Mrs N Anstice (Assistant Head - Student Achievement including SENCO), Mrs L Bindon (Business Manager), Ms V Davis (Deputy Head), Mrs B Drakeford, Mrs A Dyer, Mr J Kerswell, Mr M King, Mr S Larkins, Mrs E Musgrove, Mr D Oliver (Assistant Head - Student Welfare & Boarding), Mr G Quick, Mr M Robbins, Mrs K Ursell and Mrs L Webber

1
Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Mr J Turner.


Not present at the meeting:  Mrs S Young.

2
Election of Chair
The Clerk requested nominations for the position of Chair of Governors.  Mrs Musgrove proposed Mrs Drakeford.
Mrs Drakeford left the room whilst voting took place
Governors agreed Mrs Drakeford would be re-appointed as Chair of Governors for a one year period.

Mrs Drakeford re-entered the room
The Clerk advised Mrs Drakeford she had been re-appointed as Chair for a one year period.  Previously proposed by Mrs Musgrove, this was seconded by Mr Quick.

3
Election of Vice-Chair
There were no nominations received for the position of Vice-Chair.  It was therefore agreed this item would be carried forward to later in the meeting anticipating the arrival of Mrs Young who had previously expressed her interest in being Vice-Chair.

4
Nomination of Governors to update the Standing Orders
The Chair advised that following a decision at a Full Governing Body meeting last year not to update the Standing Orders it was agreed this should now be done.  Mrs Drakeford, Mrs Ursell and Mrs Musgrove said they would meet to undertake this task.  All Governors present were in agreement.


ACTION:
Mrs Drakeford/Mrs Ursell and Mrs Musgrove will meet to update Standing 

Orders.

5
Business Interest Forms

Completed forms were handed to the Clerk.

6
Vacancies
The Clerk advised there remains vacancies for a Community Governor and Foundation Parent Governor.  A brief discussion took place and the Chair asked for any suggestions to be handed to the Clerk within 7 days of this meeting.  Mr Thomas said he would raise the matter of the Foundation Parent Governor vacancy at the next Trustees meeting.


ACTION:
Suggestions for Community Governor to be given to the Clerk within 7 days.  


Mr Thomas to raise the vacancy issue at the next meeting of the Trustees.
7
Membership of Committees/Link Governors
No changes were made to the membership of Committees.
The Chair requested if there were any new offers for Link Governors against the vacancies showing. None were received except the Chair did say she thought she should be against the LRC.  The Clerk will add this.

ACTION:  Clerk to add Mrs Drakeford as Link Governor for the LRC.
Guidance is required of what the role of Link Governor involves.  Mr Thomas advised that this would be expected to be done ahead of the next Full Governing Body meeting scheduled for 30 November 2011.  It was suggested Link Governors visit the School either on 30 November or prior to it.  Mr Thomas will provide the relevant list of staff to Link Governors and vice versa.

Mr Thomas also agreed to issue guidance on key aims and procedures of the Governors Open Day.
ACTION:
Mr Thomas to provide a list of relevant staff to their Link Governor and vice 
versa.  


Mr Thomas to issue guidance on key aims and procedures.
8
Minutes of last meeting - Wednesday 23 June 2011
The minutes of the Full Governing Body meeting held on Wednesday 23 June 2011, having been previously circulated, were proposed as correct by Mrs Webber and seconded by Mrs Musgrove.  The minutes were agreed and duly signed.

9
Matters Arising
The Business Manager reported that the Gateway form had been submitted to the Local Authority and our request had been agreed.  A meeting has taken place with our HR Adviser and a timetable produced.  Following this request a letter of voluntary redundancy was received from a member of staff and the proposal was to accept that letter.  A Dismissal Committee will be held on 22 October 2011.  An advertisement for a full-time Maths teacher will be placed.  No additional questions were raised.
In respect of the increased water consumption due to a leak, the Business Manager is still awaiting feedback from the insurance company.
10
Headteacher’s Report
Mr Thomas reported we currently have 156 on role which is much healthier than a few months ago.  Numbers in Year 10 have also increased.
11
Report of Racist Incidents
Mr Oliver reported there were four incidents across the School last year and although they had not been reported to the Local Authority at the time they had been investigated and actioned in accordance with our policies.  The annual report will be sent off to the Local Authority.
It was noted that we are now reporting all incidents to the Local Authority.


ACTION:  Clerk to send annual report to the Local Authority.
12
Annual Safeguarding Report


After further investigation it has been highlighted this document may not have been correct.  Mr Thomas suggested where there are gaps, work will be done and it will be reported at the next Full Governing Body.

ACTION:  Mr Thomas to undertake further work on the Annual Safeguarding Report.
13
Brymore Strategic Plan
Mr Thomas reported that a strategic plan had been put together by the SLT prior to the start of term, with key dates being set for specific items.

A programme produced by Ms Davis was distributed to Governors.  She reported that it had been distributed to all staff, therefore making them aware of what is due to happen.
Mrs Anstice reported that meetings take place each week with Miss Hughes to help with any additional support needed in her lessons.

Mrs Anstice is line managing Mr Turner in Maths, who has completed a SEF.  
Mr Oliver reported on significant changes which have been introduced in terms of Student Welfare.  He said that all three boarding houses are now located on one site with the relocation of Cannington House boarders.  The Monitor role has been removed which has meant an increase in staff members made.  Three duty rotas have been amalgamated into one.  Boarding procedures have been drastically amended which include out-boarders being assigned to a particular boarding house.  Many of our changes have been as a direct response to the safeguarding report.
Mr Kerswell said how impressed he was with the changes which have already been implemented in such a short time.
14
Set Key Objectives of the Governing Body

It was suggested this is done through the relevant committees.
15
Set Student Performance Targets

Initial proposals are 35% 5A*-C including English and Maths and 65% 5A*-C.  Mr Thomas to confirm with Iain Kerr and report to the next Full Governing Body.

16
Buildings Update
Refurbishment to School House is almost finished.  It was eventually handed over to us on the Thursday prior to start of the new term, when Year 12’s were returning on the Sunday.  Unfortunately, the move was being made when the students had returned and although not an ideal situation it was accomplished.  We are in the process of challenging the Contractors who had agreed an extension of 5 weeks but it went 12 weeks.
On behalf of the Governing Body the Chair gave deepest gratitude to everyone involved in the building works.  The Chair asked for this to be disseminated to all staff concerned.

17
UTC Development

Mr Thomas reported this was looking like a positive move and an extraordinary governing body 
meeting was suggested to discuss further. 

A date for an Extraordinary Meeting was set for Tuesday 15 November 2011 at 5.00 pm.
18
Any Other Business


After a brief discussion it was agreed not to hold the ‘Governors Report to Parents’ meeting (which isn’t obligatory) which is usually held on the last day of Autumn half-term but to postpone until later in the year.  This will be advised in the forthcoming Newsletter. 
Meeting closed at 7.20 pm

Signature  ………………………….…….……….
Dated  ……………………….……….

